WYCOMBE WANDERERS TRUST
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN UPDATE – MARCH 2021

Supporters’ Mental Health
We have affiliated to the Football Supporters Association’s #Terrace Talk campaign and set up a working group to advance ideas, with the objective of ensuring that vulnerable supporters are welcomed to Adams Park, befriended by fellow supporters, and may be able to access counselling and advice. We are in contact with Sunderland supporters’ mental health hub who are providing advice and support.
Disabled Supporters
We have formed a group of supporters with various disabilities (and their carers / assistants) which is ready to become a recognised Disabled Supporters Association. The group has agreed suggested terms of reference. We have excellent liaison with Steve Copp, Safety / Disabled Access Officer at Adams Park, who is hosting a walk / ride around the stadium on 9th April in order to share suggestions for improvements.
The Trust is now a member of Level Playing Field, the charity which assists disabled sports supporters.
We have been invited to write a new Disability Access Statement for Adams Park, which will become part of a revised WWFC Customer Charter.
Equality, Diversity and Inclusion
Our colleagues at WWSET (Wycombe Wanderers Sports and Education Trust) have set up an EDI working group to ensure that WWSET fosters a culture that has diversity, inclusion and equality at its core. I am the Trustee representative on this group, which meets weekly.
WWFC has also set up an EDI working group and I have been invited to join that, as Trust representative. WWSET is also represented on the group, and I understand that it is likely that WWLFC will also be invited to join.
Premier League Fans Fund Grant Application
Our application (jointly with WWSET) for a grant of circa £20k, for Season 2021/22, has now been submitted. If successful, the grant will enable us to set up supporter groups to ensure that the voices of (a) supporters with disabilities; (b) supporters from all ethnic and cultural communities; (c) female supporters; and (d) supporters from the LGTBQ+ communities, are heard. 
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